Dear Friends in Christ,
In the beginning when God created the heavens and the earth ….(Genesis 1:1)  In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God….(John 1:1)

In the beginning was the Word.  In the beginning when God created.  In the beginning again and again the earth as we know it revolved and rotates and from its very core is shaped and formed both eroding and evolving.  Deep down inside as the earth is pushed and shaped, perhaps we witness the core of ourselves shaped and formed as well.
In the beginning when God created, in the beginning when the Word first came to earth in Jesus Christ who entered our world in the flesh, full of grace and truth; at the very core of our being this Word pushes into us as it forms and shapes each and every layer of who we are as children of God – born of the Spirit – born of the will of God.

John writes in the prologue of his Gospel: “No one has ever seen God. It is God the only Son, who is close to the Father’s heart, who has made him known.”  What we do see and what is made known to us in the Word made flesh (in his life and ministry, in his death and resurrection) is the heart of God revealed.  And, in the heart of God, we, with the world around us, may begin again to reconnect with God, each other, our selves, and the worlds into which we live.

As I take this time to summarize and tell the story of this past year among this people of God and as I also envision what lies ahead for us in ministry and mission, I find myself gravitating to all beginnings of past, present, and future.  Throughout this past year it is my belief that we have strived to live into the God of creation and the Word – the fullness of grace and truth among us.  It is my belief God is always at work doing a new thing among us.
In the Word forming and shaping us as a church community, we are not the same as we were one year ago.  We have witnessed success and joy and birth among us.  We have witnessed struggles and sadness and dying among us.  In all events and circumstances the Word of grace has continued to enlighten us to God’s present love in the life of this community.
We have seen the growth and vibrancy of ministry and mission – some new and some familiar.  The remainder of this report speaks to them.  As pastor of Trinity, I rejoice in the faithfulness of so many of you to grow in your ministry to this body of Christ and into the world. From worship and education and service to fellowship and witness, you continue to partner with each other in revealing the heart of God – beginning again and again in the God who forms and shapes this community.   

Allow me to share some highlights then of these new things God is doing through you.  In the area of worship, we have introduced a contemporary band service on an ‘almost’ monthly basis.  In the area of nurture, we have purchased new student Bibles for all ages through memorial fund donations and have witnessed an education staff leading the way in speaking to the importance of God’s Word.  In the area of service, we have continued to seek ways to connect to the needs of the world and local communities adding such projects such as “Baskets of Promise” through Lutheran World Relief and “Holiday of Hope” through local agencies.  In the area of fellowship we continue to seek ways to bring the whole congregation together such as the first ministry fair held in November.  And, in the area of witness, the “Flat Jesus” project saw people sharing and witnessing to others in their journeys and travels.  While we continue to explore new and innovative ways to share in ministry and mission, we, also, rejoice in the tried and traditional and in the God who creates through your commitment to the traditions among us.

Traditional ministries are witnessed in such opportunities as the annual Christmas Fair hosted by the women of the church, involvement with the Shepherd’s Pantry and the Market Ministries lunch program, and the comfort ministry provided by the Bereavement Committee.  In regards to the latter, this comfort ministry to provide a lunch and fellowship opportunity for families who are grieving has become a foundational ministry.  Headed by Linda Johannessen, we are grateful for the women involved even as we experience a number of new people willing to serve and volunteer.  The ministries mentioned here are some of the many opportunities we have to serve the church and the community.  And, I know of your outreach to members and nonmembers.   I find it remarkable as I rejoice in the ways you care and love one another.  You live out the story of faith even as you make known the Word made flesh – full of grace and truth.
We are a people grounded in our story of faith – a story of past, present, and future.  I thank God for your witness and service to that faith grounded in the Word made flesh.  I am grateful for all who have served this past year in all areas of ministry.  Your enthusiasm is contagious – born of the Spirit.  I am, especially, grateful for those who serve beside me as our paid staff – Linda Leahey, John Softcheck, and Patricia Vieira.  Your care and concern for the ministry of the church is invaluable.  I am privileged to work with all of you.  I am grateful for the members of the Church Council and all leaders within the congregation.  It is good working with you even as I look forward to continuing those relationships.  And, I am always and forever blessed for the love, encouragement, and support Rebecca brings to my life personal and professional.  You keep me grounded even as you encourage me in my beginning again and again.
As we enter into this year, always seeking the discernment of the Spirit of God among us, I am reminded that in your ministry and this church community God will begin again and again a new thing among us.  As with all beginnings, you will witness to the light of Christ shining forth God’s heart of love.  As the richness of the layers of God’s heart of love have been alive in you this past year, I look forward to what God will continue to create in the Trinity family – in the Word made flesh full of grace and truth.

Peace and Blessings in Christ,
Pastor Paul Wheeler
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Mission Report

As a congregation we affirm that the church and this congregation is God’s mission and that we are part of Christ’s ministry and mission to the whole world, whole society, whole person, and the whole church.  

The Shepherd’s Pantry

The local community food bank known as the Shepherd’s Pantry continues as a generous ministry of the congregations of Fairhaven and Acushnet.  Trinity has been involved with the pantry from the pantry’s beginnings and, throughout the years, we have had faithful and dedicated voluteers who have served.  We especially give thanks to Jackie Johansen who continues as our church’s representative to the board and coordinates the volunteer schedule.  Here are some final figures for 2015.  The weekly average for participants dropped to 96 families a week, which as gradually declined from a high of 122 per week in 2011.  The pantry did serve more than 5,000 families during the year and distributed more than 207,000 food items.  As for the volunteers of all church groups, they served in excess of 3,500 hours.  Thanks to all from all churches and the people of Trinity Lutheran.

Market Ministries (Soup Kitchen)

 Thank you also to those who volunteer to serve on the first Monday of each month.  We welcome more volunteers in this role.  Please call the church office if you wish to volunteer.

Inter Church Council of Greater New Bedford

We continue our financial support of the Inter Church Council.  The ICC is a vital ministry to our greater communities as seen in the role it continues to play in such ministries as its work with those struggling with addiction, suicide prevention, as well as many other needs of the community.
Souper Bowl of Caring

On February 2 the congregation of Trinity came together to worship and to share in a soup luncheon to benefit the Shepherd’s Pantry.  We offer our thanks to the Confirmation class, to all who made soup, and to Gail Pierce for decorations. Our worship that day reflected the power of the Spirit as the students led worship and presented a skit called, “Real TV!”  This year we are working on a different skit with the same powerful message. Through your involvement in this annual event we once again saw a generous amount raised of $1,420 for the Pantry.  What is marvelous about this experience is that all monies go directly to feed the hungry of our area.  Please note that in the 13 years in which we have participated in the Souper Bowl of Caring, we have raised over $15,000.  Every cent has been given to the ongoing ministry of the Shepherd’s Pantry.  Thank you!

Food for the Poor
During the season of Lent, we entered our seventh year, led by the children of the church, in a Food for the Poor ministry called “Operation Starfish”. We invited the whole membership of the church to bring their pennies, nickels, dimes, and quarters and any other loose change which we collected in an aquarium.  Some even emptied their banks into the aquarium. In 2008 we raised $600.  In 2009 we raised $500. In 2010 we raised $500 plus, in 2011 we raised $500 plus, in 2012 we raised $500 plus, and in 2013 we raised $500, in 2014 we raised $860 and in 2015 we raised $740. Thank you!
Baskets of Promise

During the season of Lent we introduced a new ministry called “Baskets of Promise.”  As a ministry of Lutheran World Relief, we joined them in assembling personal care kits for distribution to people throughout the world.  We had a modest goal of 50 kits and we ended with 100 kits.  From the children to the adults the greeting area of the church became filled with towels, soap, toothbrushes, combs, and nail clippers – basic necessities needed for personal care.  We are grateful for your support of this ministry.
Holiday for Hope Project
In conjunction with local social service agencies we participated in the Holiday for Hope project.  We were provided a number of families in need this Christmas season and, through angels on a tree, members were invited to choose an angel and purchase gifts for their individual.  The response was tremendous and we plan on increasing the amount of families we support this coming Christmas season.  Thank you!
Financial Outreach to local and worldwide ministry
In January of 2015 a Gospel concert was held where the door offering totaled almost $1,000.  The Church Council directed these funds to Mercy, Meals, and More – a local outreach ministry serving the hungry and homeless.  

In the fall of this year, the Council directed a special door offering one Sunday in response to the Syrian refugee crisis to be given to Lutheran Disaster Relief.  You responded generously as we collected over $800 without any promotion or advertisement of this beforehand.  Thank you!
WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP aka SEWING CIRCLE
Women’s Fellowship continues to meet on Tuesday mornings at 10:00am with an additional gathering on Thursdays at 6:30pm for those who find evenings more convenient. Skills, both practical and spiritual, are shared as well as food, fun, fellowship, devotion and prayer. Week after week, support is offered by sharing stories of faith and hope. In service to the sick and homebound, cards of comfort and encouragement are sent on a regular basis.  The annual Christmas Fair is the highlight of the year. Proceeds from the Fair support the ministry of the church along with local community outreach programs. This year’s proceeds went towards the church’s roof replacement, purchasing a cake and Bibles for the Confirmation class, donating to Community Nurse and Hospice of Fairhaven, Salvation Army, Shepherd’s Pantry, the TLC afterschool program and Pastor Paul’s discretionary fund.  Whether or not you knit or sew or want to learn, you are invited to join the friendly Women’s Fellowship ladies on Tuesdays or Thursdays or BOTH
2015 Women’s Fellowship Donations
Donations Directly to Trinity Lutheran


Community Outreach

Confirmation Bibles


321.99


Salvation Army

500.00

First Communion Cake

  60.99


Community Nurses

500.00

Church Roof Fund

        2,000.00


TLC Play & Learn

500.00

Trinity General Fund

        3,000.00


Shepherd’s Pantry

500.00
Pastor’s Discretionary Fund

500.00




Subtotal


        5,882.98


Subtotal

        2,000.00

Grand Total for 2015



    $7,882.98






TLC PLAY AND LEARN CAMPUS REPORT

(The after school ministry of Trinity Lutheran Church)

This school year marks the third year Gail Pierce and myself, Ruth Medeiros, have been working at TLC Play and Learn Campus together as a team. The ideas and energy we share keeps us focused on what is needed to improve the program for the children.  During the summer Richard Vieira who had been working with us for over a dozen years retired. He was missed by the children and the sentiment was passed onto him.                  
We are always trying new ideas and this year we started virtual travel to different countries and continents of the world.  We have the children research how are we going to get there, how much will it cost, and what type of climate and even animal and plant life exist in that region Gail even made passports for everyone.                
Last year we took away the centers, but we brought them back for structured time in-between van runs from one school to the next.  The children’s behaviors needed the structure instead of extra free play. This year we ask the children to pick up and clean up after themselves. We pass the sponge from one student to the next at the snack tables. We have students sweep after snack and creative projects. This was our third year having a “Thanksgiving Feast” with our students and their families. Each year more families join us and it gives us a chance to thank them for sharing their children with us.                    
Gail and I still feel the need for the children to give from the heart back to the church community and our neighborhood. The sibling of one our students is in the Navy and is stationed in Italy. We wanted to send her and her unit packages for Christmas. We asked the parents and the children to donate items that she and her team might need or want. We were delighted to receive so many items including toiletries, small snacks, candy and much more =which filled Christmas stockings to the brim. We even had an extra box of Christmas surprises for them to share.                
Each day begins with challenges to meet, moments filled with smiles and laughter, along with times of confusion and struggle. We look at every situation as meaningful in our goal to provide a safe, healthy and educational program for the children. We thank you for this great opportunity and ask you continue to keep us in your prayers so we can continue our ministry of serving the needs of children and families in our community.

Thank you, Ruth E. Medeiros, Director
